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	President-Elect Obama Nominates Secretary of Transportation and Local Congresswoman For Secretary of Labor

On Friday, December 19, 2008, President-Elect Barack Obama announced that he is nominating San Gabriel Valley Congresswoman Hilda Solis (CA-32) as his Secretary of Labor and outgoing Congressman Ray LaHood (IL-R) as his Secretary of Transportation.

Congresswoman Solis was elected to the U.S. House of Representatives in 2000. She was the first Latina to serve on the powerful House Committee on Energy and Commerce.  Solis also served on the House Committee on Natural Resources and in March 2007 was named a member of the newly created House Select Committee on Energy Independence and Global Warming.  We wish her the very best in her new post as Secretary of Labor.

Congressman LaHood had planned to step down from his congressional seat after 14 years in Congress from the area in and around Peoria, Illinois.  If confirmed, LaHood would be the second Republican and first Arab-American to join the Obama Cabinet.  LaHood is a former state legislator and a senior Congressional aide.  Over the past several years the Congressman became a leading bipartisan voice in an increasingly polarized Congress.  LaHood is expected to face a number of major issues at the U.S. Department of Transportation, including the challenge of reauthorizing America's surface transportation programs while at the same time keeping the federal Highway Trust Fund solvent.

Both Congresswoman Solis and Congressman LaHood are expected to be confirmed by the U.S. Senate next month.

Release of Canoga Transportation Corridor’s Final Environmental Impact Report

Tomorrow, we will release the Canoga Transportation Corridor’s Final Environmental Impact Report (FEIR).  It will be delivered to each of the libraries and elected offices in the Canoga Park/Chatsworth area, as well as our library.  In addition, the FEIR can be downloaded from the Project’s website.  Notification of the FEIR’s availability will be noticed in the Daily News and La Opinion.  E-mail announcements will also be sent to all parties on our mailing list as well as those that provided comments on the draft document.  The item will be presented to the Board for action during the January meeting.

www.metro.net/projects_studies/canoga_corridor/default.htm

Metro Rail System Service Alerts

Metro Green Line

On Monday and Tuesday, December 22 and 23, 2008, due to maintenance, trains will run every 17 minutes between 9:30 a.m. and 2:30 p.m. 
Metro Gold Line

On Monday and Tuesday, December 22 and 23, 2008, due to system maintenance, trains to Union Station from Sierra Madre Villa will run 3 minutes later than regular schedule between 8:54 p.m. and 11:34 p.m., then 11:51 p.m., 12:11 a.m. and 12:31 a.m.
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